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On April 1, the "Hope TOP GUN Seonghwa Student Association" was inaugurated at Hyojeong Youth 
Center with 70 student participants. 
 
The objectives of the ceremony were to provide education focused on True Parents' future vision, enhance 
the sense of mission for the association, and share the direction and activities for an active student 
association. 
 
The event began with opening remarks by Lee Jin-woo, the church president, followed by a lecture on the 
life course of True Parents delivered by Kim Dong-yeon, the YSP Korea president. 
 
Byeon Jung-ho, the Sub-region 1 YSP President, spoke about the role, education process, and direction of 
future generations in the Hope TOP GUN. 
 
Representatives of each student association participated in ice-breaking and team-building programs led 
by youth church leaders. Activities included the Hyojeong Cafe [program course] and a pledge ceremony 
at Cheongpa-dong Wonbon Church. The participants committed to becoming exemplary Hope TOP 
GUNs for their fellow students and to encourage the return of dormant students to the church. 
 
Reflection 
 
One student from the Incheon District, Gyeyang Church, reflected on the event, stating that they had a 
chance to make resolutions as a representative. They committed to do their best to get along with their 
fellow student association members and to bring more students to the church. 
 
They acknowledged that they may not fully understand True Parents' heart but vowed to strive to be a 
second-generation child who can come closer to Heavenly Parent through diligent church life and 
devotional practices. 
 
 
 


